Transco FERC Watch December 1, 2023

Welcome to FERC Watch — a customer service provided by Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line Company, LLC
(“Transco”). Questions or comments related to the information contained in the FERC Watch should be
directed to Ron Goetze at (346) 439-0451.

Commonwealth Energy Connector — Order Issuing Certificate (Docket No. CP22-502-000)

On August 24, 2022, Transco filed an application requesting authorization to construct and operate the
Commonwealth Energy Connector Project (CEC project). The proposed CEC project consists of the
installation of a new 33,000 horsepower (hp) electric motor-driven compressor and related modifications at
Compressor Station 168 in Mecklenburg County, Virginia; Approximately 6.35 miles of 24-inch diameter
pipeline and appurtenant facilities for the extension of Transco’s South Virginia Lateral B-Line in Brunswick
and Greensville Counties, Virginia; modifications and installation of new facilities at the existing Emporia
M&R Station in Greensville County, Virginia. The purpose of the CEC projectis to provide up to an additional
105,000 dekatherms per day (Dth/d) of firm transportation service forits shipper. On November 16, 2023,
FERC issued the requested certificate of public convenience (“certificate”) and necessity subject to
conditions. On November 28, 2023, Transco filed a letter accepting the certificate.

Rate Schedule S-2 OFO Refund Report (Docket No. RP24-143-000)

On November 3, Transco submitted its Flow Through of Texas Eastern’s OFO Penalty Disbursement
Report (Docket No. RP23-175-000). On October 10, 2023, Transcontinental Gas Pipe Line Company, LLC
(“Transco”) received its portion of the penalty disbursement for storage service purchased under Texas
Eastern’s Rate Schedule X-28 which is used by Transco to provide service to its customers under its Rate
Schedule S-2. Pursuant to the provisions of Section 26.2(b) of Transco’s General Terms and Conditions,
Transco refunded the amount received from Texas Eastern, with interest, to its Rate Schedule S-2
customers on November 3, 2023.

Southeast Energy Connector Project - Order Issuing Certificate (Docket No. CP22-501-000)

On August 22, 2022, Transco filed an application pursuant to section 7(c) of the Natural Gas Act and Part
157 of the Commission’s regulations forits proposed Southeast Energy Connector Project, an expansion
of Transco's system to provide incremental firm transportation capacity to meet growing demand for natural
gas in Alabama. On November 16, 2023, FERC issued the requested certificate of public convenience
(“certificate”) and necessity subject to conditions. On November 29, 2023, Transco filed a letter accepting
the certificate.

Alabama Georgia Connector Environmental Assessment (Docket No. CP23-194-000)

On November 27, 2023, the staff of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission issued its environmental
assessment for the Alabama Georgia Connector Project. FERC staff concludes that approval of the
proposed Project, with appropriate mitigating measures, would not constitute a major federal action
significantly affecting the quality of the human environment.




